
From: Chambers - Asbury DP <Chambers.Asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 30 March 2023 11:07 AM 
To: 'Alex Grayson' <AGrayson@mauriceblackburn.com.au>; Nick White 
<nwhite@gordonlegal.com.au>; Nigel Ward <Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Alana Rafter 
<Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>; Reeves, Stephen <Stephen.Reeves@ags.gov.au>; Vermeesch, 
Paul <Paul.Vermeesch@ags.gov.au>; Geoff Taylor <geoff.taylor@awu.org.au>; Penny Parker 
<PParker@mauriceblackburn.com.au>; Larissa Harrison <Larissa.Harrison@unitedworkers.org.au>; 
Ben Redford <Ben.Redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; Cheri Taylor <cheri.taylor@awu.org.au>; 
mrobson@asu.asn.au; Philip Gardner <pgardner@gordonlegal.com.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Asbury DP <Chambers.Asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Bissett C 
<Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - O'Neill DP <Chambers.O'Neill.DP@fwc.gov.au>; 
Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2020/99, AM2021/63 and AM2021/65 Aged Care Work Value Case 
 
Dear Parties,  
 
I refer to the above matters. 
 
The correspondence from the Union parties in relation to the progression of stage 3 and the 
programming of a conference for the purpose of the parties seeking directions from the Commission, is 
noted. 
 
You will also be aware that in a Statement of 14 March 2023, the President of the Fair Work 
Commission confirmed provisional views expressed in an earlier Statement of 24 February 2023, that 
AM2020/99, AM2021/63 and AM2021/65 – Aged Care Work Value Case, must be dealt with by an 
Expert Panel, once the amendments to the Fair Work Act 2009 as a result of the Fair Work Legislation 
Amendment (Secure Jobs, Better Pay) Act 2022 came into effect on 6 March 2023. 
 
Accordingly, the correspondence will be further considered after the President has reconstituted the 
Full Bench in accordance with his Statement.      
 
Kind regards,  
 
Jesse To  (he/him) 
Associate to Deputy President Asbury 

 
T 07 3028 7877  

E Chambers.Asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au  
 
Level 14, Central Plaza Two, 66 Eagle Street, Brisbane, QLD, 4000 
GPO Box 5713, Brisbane, QLD, 4001 
 

 
 
The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 
 
This email was sent from Jagera, Yuggera and Turrbul Country. 
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